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Registered Charity No. 513784

Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 28th. October 2014
Present

Gerald Arstall; Nadine Burns; Margaret Carter; Paul Collins; Gail Griffith; Chris Horridge; Michelle Jenkins; Derek Keen; Barry King; Eileen Longmore; Carole Miles; Sheila Milnes; Andrew Moakes; Alan Mohring; Pam Powell; John Whiteley; Marlaine Whitham; Jane Lawrence Wood.

Apologies

Tony Bostock; Mike Crosby; Damian Edwardson; Jim Maloney; Veronica Maloney; Carol Moakes; Izzy Morris; Dorothy Nightingale; John O’Neill; Louise Wade; Ira Whiteley.
Welcome by the chair

Marlaine welcomed everyone to the meeting. The speaker had sent apologies and will come to the January meeting.

Paul Collins spoke about a faith based volunteer support group, UK Zion, based in Manchester. With a large team of volunteers, there is potential for them to be utilised in the district. See website to look at projects they have been involved in. 
www.zioncentre.co.uk
Paul also spoke about The Silver Line, a helpline for older people launched last November by Esther Rantzen.  0800 4 70 80 90 They publish a newsletter 4 times a year. www.thesilverline.org.uk 
Shevington Dementia Carers Group meet in the Methodist Church lounge on the last Monday the month from 10.30-12 noon. There is the opportunity to connect carers with the experts through, eg. Adult Services and Age UK. Beryl Smith runs the group; details are on the screen at the surgery.

Bloom

Huge congratulations to Margaret and the Bloom team for their success at the   Britain in Bloom Awards in Bristol, where they not only won Gold ,but were joint Best in Category. Margaret read out wording from the Judges Results Summary, where they had said the tour was a joyful experience throughout. Outstanding, excellent, splendid, striking and imaginative were just a few of the words used. Of the three sections judged, they were also put forward for two discretionary awards from the overall entries; Pride of Place and Community. 
 Britain in Bloom presented them with a flag to show their gold award, which has been flying on the flagpole in the Memorial Gardens, (thanks to Chris) Margaret brought the certificates and awards to show people at the meeting. The cabinet in the library housing some of the previous awards has always been too small and is at the back of the library out of view. The District Councillors said they would help to find a better cabinet that could display all the awards and be placed in a better position so that members of the public could see them.
Paul Collins, speaking on behalf of the District Councillors, also said they would help in publicising the achievement of Shevington in Bloom, by assisting them in replacing the ‘In Bloom’ signs on the Parish Council signs at entry points to the village. They would show the Britain in Bloom Gold award, the Category Winners and the two North West in Bloom Gold.
Pam informed us that Margaret also had personal recognition at the Britain in Bloom awards as a  community.
At the North West in Bloom Awards in Southport, Shevington in Bloom were awarded a Gold.

Nadine said the Co-op are holding an event in St. Georges Hall, Blackburn, where photographs of the Torch that they had sponsored would be shown.  
Other Bloom groups

Eileen said Appley Bridge were awarded level 4 again as were Standish Lower Ground. She said there will be a spring bulb planting workshop on 30th. November at Appley Bridge Community Centre. Spar have confirmed sponsorship again for next year.

Derek said that Crooke had been awarded level 5, outstanding, again.

Thanks to Gail for facebook publicity. Congratulations from all at the meeting.
Finances/grant applications to CA
There were none.

District Councillors updates

Paul said there are ongoing issues re parking on Church Lane and Miles Lane, where customers of the hairdressers have left cars blocking driveways. The issues at Stockley Park should be solved when a bus lay by is introduced and lighting improved.

The “Beat It” team will be in the district from 5th. December. Please pass on detail of grot spots etc. for Mike’s list. Paul congratulated all bloom groups on their successes.
Remembrance Day service and tree planting
Jim has everything in hand for the tree planting, which will take place at around 11.15am on 11th. November  after the service at St. Anne’s.

The Remembrance Sunday service will be on 9th. November. Jim Rigby will lead a walk from Crooke at 10.15 to arrive in time for the service, then continue onwards and back to Crooke in the afternoon.

Lancashire Day will be on Thursday 27th. November. The event, led by John O’Neill, will take place at 2pm in the memorial park.

Lancashire Night event and Achievement Awards

 In aid of “The Brick”,With music by “Dukes Road” (Tony and friends) Tickets £8. 

Please look out items suitable to raffle.
Sharing and publicising local information
A lot of information about ongoing events around the district is posted in shop windows, notice boards at church buildings, Parish Council noticeboards and at the library and surgery. There is a google calendar of known events on the CA website accessed via the PC website kept up to date by John Whiteley… well worth a look.  Gail keeps Facebook updated. 

Additional updates from those present
Nadine has a contact for Gathurst Station and is compiling a wish list. Lights are now on, with lighting under the bridge walkway being looked into, together with sorting the problem with running water. The white line will be repainted, photo’s have been taken of potholes on the Manchester side roadway, secured grit boxes will be sited and an additional shelter on the Manchester side. Gathurst will be one of 100 stations to have a customer electronic update, hopefully by mid 2015.

John said that the Youth Club AGM had been held on Monday 27th. and the club was ‘Going forward and doing great things.’

Alan informed that the PPG AGM will be held on 26th. November at 6.30pm in the waiting  area. All are welcome to attend.

The Health Walks from the Methodist car park every Tuesday from 10am. are ongoing. In addition there is now a longer walk once a month which takes place on a Monday. Contact Alan for detail as time of month can vary. He can add to his list of contacts. alanmohring123@virginmedia.com  01257 404026  The next walk will be on Monday 10th. November.   
Eileen spoke about an event to be held in the Community Centre at Appley Bridge on Friday 21st. November from 7.30pm; an evening of live music and hotpot supper with the Mason Brown Connection Big Band. Tickets from Eileen, £8.  01257 402097

Andrew said the working party re the Vicarage Lane field developments had met last night, Monday 27th. The PC will be asked to release funding for a plan. Nobody was against proposed allotments. There was some feeling against use for sports.
The CA wish good luck to hopeful fruition.

Derek said the AGM for CVRA took place on 13th. October where the officers stood down and were then re elected . 

Some land has been rented for allotments. Christmas cards of Crooke produced by Paul Green are available; proceeds to the annual Christmas party for pensioners.

Date and time of next meeting
Tuesday 25th. November at 7pm.

The meeting closed at 8.50pm.

Contact details;

 Chair ; Marlaine Whitham  01257 253055   marlaine@hotmail.co.uk
Secretary ; Sheila Milnes    01257 253735  sheila.milnes@gmail.com
Treasurer ; Jim Maloney      01257 253293  jwvjmaloney@hotmail.com
District councillors ; Paul Collins  Paul.Collins@wigan.gov.uk  Mike Crosby; m.crosby@wigan.gov.uk   Damian Edwardson ; D. Edwardson@wigan.gov.uk

Anyone living or working in Shevington and District is welcome to come to meetings which are held on the last Tuesday in the month, except July and December.

Also see e mail from Jim Maloney.

Due to warm weather the tree cannot be lifted for planting on 11th.
